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Important Dates: 
November 1:      ALL SAINTS Day 
November 4:  8:00 AM Fall Cleanup   

November 5:  DAYLIGHT SAVINGS TIME-FALL BACK! 

November 7:    6:30 PM Board Meetings 

November 11: 9:30 AM Food Pantry 

November 11: Veterans Assembly & Lunch 

 Veterans Day 

    
 
 

November 12: 9:00 AM Worship-Students Sing and Chime  
November 13: 3-10 PM TEXAS ROADHOUSE/ Trinity Dine Out 

Fundraiser. You Need a Voucher to give then when you pay. 
This is for the 7th & 8th Grade Trip.  Please give to your server 
so we receive credit.  

November 14:    6:30 PM Board of Directors Meeting 

November 18: 9:30 AM Food Pantry 

November 22: School Noon Dismissal 
 School Office Closes at NOON 
 6:30 Worship THANKSGIVING EVE 
 (Thanks-Giving Food Drive) 
November 23-24:  No School, Church & School Offices Closed 

Trinity Lutheran Church and School 
300 Broad Street 
Menasha, WI 54952 

Church Phone: (920) 722-2662 / School Phone: (920) 725-1715 
Church Office Hours: Monday-Friday, 8:00 am to 3:00 pm 
Website: www.trinitymenasha.com 
Worship Services   
Saturday – 5:00 pm; Sunday – 9:00 am; Wednesday – 6:30 pm 
Education Hour: Sunday - 10:30 am 
  

Our Mission Statement: 
Trinity Lutheran Church and School, Menasha, is a fellowship of Lutheran Christians being 
empowered by the Holy Spirit through the Word of God and His Sacraments to encourage, 
refresh, and strengthen both adults and children in the redemptive work of Jesus Christ, while 
sharing His love with those who do not yet know their Lord and Savior. 

 

Services will continue to be available for streaming on Trinity’s Facebook page, and for later 
viewing on YouTube. Check the church website for more details. 

Senior Pastor: 
 Rev. Steven S. Billings 

Assoc. Pastor/Principal: 
 Rev. Keith E. GeRue 

          November 2023 

Director of Music: 
Mrs. Connie Henkel 

Organist: 
Mrs. Nancy Lephart 

Gluten-Free Hosts Available 
If you prefer a gluten-free host for 
communion, please talk with one of 
the pastors before the service. 

 

 

 



Trinity Lutheran Church & School 
Church Phone: (920) 722-2662 
School Phone: (920) 725-1715 

 

 
Church Office Hours:  

Monday-Friday, 8:00 AM – 3:00 PM 
Email: 

ChurchAdmin@trinitymenasha.com 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

   1 ALL SAINTS DAY 2 3 4  ALL SAINTS DAY         
     OBSERVED 

   9:00 AM Chapel 
5:00 Catechism 
6:30 PM Worship  

6 AM Men’s Bible Study  
6 PM Choir 

 8:00 AM Fall Cleanup 
5 PM Worship  

5 ALL DAY 
SAINTS     
OBSERVED 

6  7   8 9 10 11 VETERANS DAY 

Daylight Saving 
Time Fall Back 
9:00 AM 
Worship 10:30 
AM Ed Hour  
/Sunday School 

Rev Billings’ Sabbath 
9 AM Sewing 
6 PM Home Prayer Time 
6:30 PM Women’s Bible 
Study   

6:30AM Ladies Bible Study 
6:30 PM Bd Meetings 

9:00 AM Chapel 
5:00 PM Catechism 
6:30 PM Worship  

6 AM Men’s Bible Study  
6 PM Choir 

Veterans 
Assembly  
& Lunch 
 

9:30 AM Food Pantry 
5 PM Worship  
 

12 13 14  15 16 17 18 
9:00 AM 
Worship 
School Students 
Singing & 
Ringing  
10:30 AM Ed 
Hour 
/Sunday School 
 

Rev Billings’ Sabbath 
9 AM Sewing 

   3-10 PM TEXAS 
ROADHOUSE/Dine 
Out Fundraiser. You 
Need a Voucher to 
give them for the 7th & 8th  
Grade Trip. Please give to 
Your server so, we 
receive credit.  
 6:00 PM Home 
 prayer Time  
6:30 PM Women’s Bible 
Study   

6:30 AM Ladies Bible Study  
4:30 PM ACTIVE SHOOTER 
TRAINING@ 5:00 PM IN LFH 
FOOD WILL BE AVAILABLE @ 
4:30 ANY INTERESTED 
PERSON IS INVITED TO 
ATTEND. PLEASE RSVP 
To Elaine Weinig email  
lweinig@outlook.com 
Thank you to all who 
attended and welcome to 
our new ushers 
6:30 PM Bd of Dir Mtg 

9:00 AM Chapel 
5:00 PM Catechism 
6:30 PM Worship  
 

6 AM Men’s Bible Study  
6 PM Choir 

7:00-8:00 PM 
Hymn Sing 

9:30 AM Food Pantry 
5 PM Worship  
 

19 20 21   22 NOON DISMISSAL 23 THANKSGIVING 24 NO SCHOOL 25 
9:00 AM 
Worship 
10:30 AM Ed 
Hour 
/Sunday School 
 

Rev Billings’ Sabbath 
9 AM Sewing 
6 PM Home Prayer Time 
6:30 PM Women’s Bible 
Study   

6:30AM Ladies Bible Study  
 

9:00 AM Chapel 
12:00 PM Noon 
Dismissal/School 
Office Closes at Noon 
5:00 PM Catechism  
6:30 PM Worship 
THANKSGIVING EVE 
(Thanks-Giving Food 
Drive) 

No School/School & Church 
Offices Closed 
Pastor Billings, Pastor GeRue, 
the faculty & staff of Trinity 
Lutheran Church & School 
wish you a very blessed 
Thanksgiving holiday. 

No School/School  
& Church Offices 
Closed 
 

5 PM Worship  
 

26 27 28 29 30   
9:00 AM 
Worship 
10:30 AM Ed 
Hour 
/Sunday School 

Rev Billings’ Sabbath 
9 AM Sewing 
6 PM Home Prayer Time 
6:30 PM Women’s Bible 
Study 

6:30 AM Ladies Bible Study  
5:30 PM Ladies Aid Christmas 
Party 
 

9:00 AM Chapel 
5:00 PM Catechism  
6:30 PM Worship  
 

6 AM Men’s Bible Study 
6 PM Choir 

  

 

November 
 

 

 



11/11 MIES, Donna & Robert* 
11/12 KOBS, Justin & Rachel 
11/13 BAEHMAN, Duane & Kathryn 
11/13 KAYE, Gary & Teresa* 

 

Birthdays – November 2023
 

11/14 WOODS, Katarina 
11/15 WOODS, Collin 
11/17 MODERSON, Ailene 
11/17 SCHAEFER, Hailey 
11/18 BROWN, Mackenzie 
11/18 HURST, Archer 
11/18 MIES, Jamie 
11/19 REUNING, Tim 
11/19 TUYLS, Caleb 
11/20 GUTZMANN, Carolyn 
11/21 HEID, Janine 
11/22 NIELSEN, Rebekah 
11/22 TUYLS, Lauryn 
11/23 WEINIG, Adina 
11/24 KAMPRATH, Timothy 
11/25 MANTEUFEL, Lyanna 
11/27 LAWRENCE, Samuel 
11/28 BURSACK, Michael 
11/28 KOHLER, Donna 
11/29 SCHMIDT, April 
11/29 SOMMERFELD, Caden 
11/29 VANDEN HEUVEL, Jacinda 
11/30 STOLZMAN, Thomas 
 

11/02 HASS, Mason 
11/03 LENTZ, Nicolette 
11/04 CORRENTE, Dominic 
11/04 SPROUSE, Richard 
11/05 DAHMS, Nathan 
11/05 KRYSTOWIAK, Ezra 
11/05 VITEK, Rudy 
11/06 SCHRAMPFER, Alexander 
11/07 MAHONEY, Julian 
11/08 BATES, Abbie 
11/08 CORRENTE, Courtney 
11/08 DURKEY, Judith 
11/08 MAYNARD, Jerry 
11/09 BILLINGS, Rev. Steven 
11/09 DIESCH, Jacqueline 
11/09 STIEG, Jason 
11/10 PETERSON, Chantay 
11/11 KOHLER, Linda 
11/12 EMERY, Nathan 
11/13 RATZBURG, Brian 
11/14 BARTELME, Linda 
11/14 VOSTER, Beverly 
 

Wedding Anniversaries – November 2023

11/16 MAYNARD, Jerry & Ellie 
11/18 FLATER, Robert & Karon 
11/25 EDWARDS, David & Karen 
 
 

 Trinity Membership Update  
 

New Members/Transfers In:               Released/Transfers Out:   

Baptisms:   

Weddings:                                  Members Who Have Passed:  Terry Wray – 10/12/2023 
25For I know that my Redeemer lives, and at the last He will stand upon the earth. 26And after my skin has been thus destroyed, 
yet in my flesh I shall see God.  Job 19:25-26 
 

 

 



 

 
Serving Our Lord with Gladness – November 2023 

Senior Pastor:  Rev. Steven S. Billings 
Associate Pastor/Principal:  Rev. Keith E. GeRue 

 

Altar Guild Help Needed 

Trinity is in dire need of volunteers to serve on our Altar Guild team. 

Tasks are: 

• Saturdays:  Set-up and reset the altar 

• Sundays:  Clean up communion and deliver flowers to a designated member of Trinity.  

Setting the Lord’s Table is truly an honor and blessing. Please contact Mary Conradt or Jean Zeinert at (920) 722-2662 to become a  

member of our team. 

  

 

 

 

Worship 
Date/Time 

 
Acolyte 

Elder on 
Duty 

Communion 
Assistant 

Usher Captain 

 
Greeter 

Altar Guild 
Nov. 1:  6:30 PM  Roger Voigt  Dave Acker  Volunteer Needed 

Nov. 4:   5:00 PM 

Nov. 5:  9:00 AM 

Nov. 8:  6:30 AM       

Sydney Gast 

Axle Hurst 

Tom Harrmann 

Craig Thomas 

Alan Manteul 

Ian Thomas 

Paul Collingwood 

 

Tom Harrmann 

Lee Weinig 

Steve Reinke 

Betty Allen 

Liz Kaprath 

Philip & Mary Conradt 

Gail Burrows 

Volunteer Needed 

Nov. 11:  5:00 PM 

Nov. 12:  9:00 AM 

Nov. 15:  6:30 PM 

Payton Lenth 

Robbie Kohler  

Tom Harrmann 

Craig Thomas 

Bart Nielsen 

Dan Siebert 

Lee Weinig 

 

Jerry Maynard 

Steve Sexmith 

Dave Acker 

Barbara Kester 

Jane Nielsen 

Philip & Mary Conradt 

Gail Burrows 

Volunteer Needed 

Nov. 18:  5:00 PM 

Nov. 19:  9:00 AM 

Nov. 22:  6:30 PM 

Emma Schmidt 

Simon Kroes 

Richie Sprouse 

Tom Harrmann 

Craig Thomas 

Michael Bekx 

Vance Pues 

Blaine Henkel 

Lee Colby 

Dave Collingwood 

Steve Reinke 

Dan & Peggy Dahms 

Rosemary Collingwood 

 

Philip & Mary Conradt 

Gail Burrows 

Volunteer Needed 

Nov. 25:  5:00 PM 

Nov. 26:  9:00 AM 

Nov. 29:  6:30 AM 

Mirella Taschner 

Maya Torres 

Tom Harrmann 

Craig Thomas 

David Little 

Bruce Buksyk 

Dave Collingwood 

Roger Voigt 

Jim Wittman 

Dave Acker 

JoAnn Schultz 

Connie Henkel 

Philip & Mary Conradt 

Gail Burrows 

Volunteer Needed 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 “Thank You” from Deb Manteufel 

"I would like to say thank you to my church family and friends for all the warm wishes, beautiful cards, wonderful meals, phone calls, visits and healing prayers. 

I am on the mend and learning patience. I am truly blessed to have you all in my life. I am looking forward to when I can come back to worship with everyone.  

In Christ’s Love, Deb Manteufel 



93. Who is God?

In His Word God has told us that He is

J. good (kind, desiring our welfare) 

Catechetical Comments
A Series

THE APOSTLES’ CREED

This month we continue our look at The Apostles’ Creed and consider
the following question: Who is God? 

The Small Catechism further answers the
question Who Is God? by saying:

In His Word God has told us that He is

J. good (kind, desiring our welfare)

It then offers the following Scripture passages
in support of this answer:

Ps. 118:1 – Give thanks to the LORD, for He is
good; His mercy endures forever!

Ps. 145:9 – The LORD is good to all, and His
mercy is over all that he has made.

Only God can truly be said to be good.  For
everyone else, whatever goodness we may
have is tainted with sin.  And a “goodness”
tainted with sin is like a watering hole in which
someone has relieved himself: it is corrupt, foul,
and disgusting; it is certainly no longer good.

One of the most interesting (to me)
interactions Jesus had with His listeners is the
one that is recorded in Matthew 10 and Luke
18.

A rich young man ran up to Jesus and said,
“Good Teacher, what must I do to inherit
eternal life?”  Apart from the wrongness of his
question, which Jesus speaks to in His answer,
the very premise of the question is challenged
by Jesus.  “Why  do  you  call  me  good?”  He 

asks.  “No one is good except God alone.”
Now, was Jesus saying that He wasn’t

good?  Was He rejecting what He considered
to be an empty compliment, a vain flattering? 
No, Jesus was challenging the unbelief
concealed in the man’s heart.  The man did not
believe that Jesus was God.  In questioning the
man’s use of the term “good,” Jesus was
asserting that He is, in fact, God, and, thereby
deserving of the adjective beyond the
comprehension of the man who employed it.

Perhaps we should question our own use of
the term.  Years ago Rabbi Harold Kushner
wrote a book exploring the question as to why
bad things happen to good people.  The most
accurate answer is that there are no good
people.  We are all sinners by nature and are
not truly good.  We are forgiven, we are
redeemed, we are holy on account of Christ,
but we are not, in this life, in this world tainted
with sin, good.

One day, the perfect image of God in us,
which was destroyed when our first ancestors
fell into sin, and which has begun to be
restored in us by Christ’s death and
resurrection, will be fully restored, when we
shed this corrupt sinful nature and are purified
by our own death and resurrection as believers
in Christ.

When we meet one another on the streets
of heaven, as we tread the avenues paved with
gold, then our greeting to one another may truly
be, “Greetings, good sir; greetings, good lady,”
for then it will be true in the very truest sense,
that we are good.  Lord, speed the day!  Amen! 
T

Humbly in His service,
Rev. Steven S. Billings

Senior Pastor



From the School November 2023
 

EVENTS AROUND THE SCHOOL 

Nov 1:  All Saints Day 
 9:00 am Chapel 
 12:30 pm The Grand, Oshkosh  
 The Legend of Sleppy Hollow 4th-8th 
Nov. 2: 9:00 am School Devotion 
Nov. 3: 9:00 am School Devotion 
Nov. 6: 9:00 am School Devotion 
 9:30 am The Grand, Oshkosh  
 The Carp that wouldn't Quit 2nd-3rd 
Nov. 7: 9:00 am School Devotion 
 1:00 pm Water Safety Neenah Y 
Nov. 8: 9:00 am Chapel 
Nov. 9: 9:00 am School Devotion 
Nov. 10: 9:00 am School Devotion 
 10:30 am Veterans Day Assembly 
 Veterans Lunch 
Nov. 13: 9:00 am School Devotion 
 Texas Roadhouse Dining out 
Nov. 14: 9:00 am School Devotion 
 1:00 pm Water Safety Neenah Y 
Nov. 15: 9:00 am Chapel 
Nov. 16: 9:00 am School Devotion 
 9:30 am PAC Mermaid Theater K4-K5 
Nov. 17: 9:00 am School Devotion 
Nov. 20: 9:00 am School Devotion 
Nov. 21: 9:00 am School Devotion 
 Thanksgiving Lunch 
Nov. 22: 9:00 am Chapel 
 NOON DISMISSAL 
Nov 23-24:  Thanksgiving Break 

 

“Give Thanks with a Grateful Heart!” 

Our Father in heaven has claimed us as His own. By the shedding of His Son’s 
blood, by His death for our sins and His resurrection for our justification, God the 
Father has received us back into His family. By water combined with His Word, 
promise and name, the Holy Spirit has taken up residence in us. We belong to 
Father, Son and Holy Spirit. He is in us, and we are in Him. And being in Him, all 
things are ours. In Him, we are richly and abundantly blessed. 

Our true treasure and wealth is that we belong to the most Holy Trinity and 
everything that is His belongs also to us: righteousness, peace, eternal life. Even our 
temporal treasures are gifts from His fatherly, divine goodness and mercy. 

We receive our treasures from Him, and thus, as good stewards of His varied grace, we man-age them in such a 
way that they may be returned to Him. We bring them to Him, hallowed through prayers of thanksgiving and God’s 
Holy Word, as a sacrifice. Thus, all our possessions, as gifts from God, are also sacrifices to Him, from which we 
eat to nourish our bodies and share with our family, neighbors, and fellow Christians, with the poor and even our 
enemies, as holy things given by our holy God. His temporal gifts are blessings to and for us, and bring blessings 
upon us even as they are pressed into His service for His kingdom and the souls that receive them. 

Thus, we place all that we have into God’s hands. He never fails to remember us and pours out the fullness of 
His promises upon us. We give thanks for all that He has done, is doing and will continue to do. We give thanks by 
not taking for ourselves, but giving to all even as our heavenly Father has given to us As we prepare for Thanksgiving 
celebrations, may we all give thanks continually for all that we are and all that we have because of God’s providential 
care. And may we be even more diligent in bringing everything that we have received from God to Him, so that He 
may bless it and employ it for the good of all — even for us. For to the one who has, more will be given, and he will 
have an abundance. And we bless the Lord for His steadfast love.  

 
Salute to the Veterans 

Let Trinity Lutheran School 
thank you properly 

Let Trinity Lutheran School thank you properly 
VETERAN’S APRECIATION Friday, November 

10th. We will acknowledge what God has 
done through veterans for us in our 10:30 am 
assembly. Join us for a presentation in honor 

of our Military Veterans performed by the 
students of Trinity School 
Trinity Lutheran School  

300 Broad Street 
Menasha, WI 54952 

10:30am on November 10 
Following the presentation, enjoy a free lunch 
to thank you for your service to our country. 

Please call Trinity’s office to RSVP for lunch by: 
 November 6, 2023 

(920) 725-1715 
 



November 2023 Newsletter Stewardship message 

This is the final topic of our Stewardship campaign titled “A God Lived Life”.   

Month one we talked about appreciating the gift of God’s word and being good stewards with “living a life of being a 
disciple”. Month two discussed “living a life of serving others”. Last month we talked about opening up our hearts and 
homes to others as in “living a life of hospitality”. This month’s message is titled “Living a God lived life shrewdly”.  
As we approach this topic I’d like to review Trinity’s mission statement as it allows us to refocus on His direction rather 
than our own: Trinity Lutheran Church and School, Menasha is a fellowship of Lutheran Christians being empowered 

by the Holy Spirit through the word of God and His Sacraments to encourage, refresh, and strengthen both adults and 

children in the redemptive work of Jesus Christ, while sharing His love with those who do not yet know their Lord and 

Savior.  
 
As we have often heard before, normally when you hear the word Stewardship you think money. Yes, money is a part of 
stewardship since God has given it to us, and He wants us to use it wisely. But, even as we talk about money, it is really 
more the attitude about the money itself. Too often, we make decisions based on me, myself, and I rather than focusing 
on God’s mission of reaching out to those that don’t know Him and those that need to strengthen their faith in Him. As a 
member of Trinity Church and School you have pledged to support our mission by utilizing your time, talents and gifts 
per our mission statement.  
 
Let’s go back to the attitude statement I made. Can you change your attitude about money? Can you prioritize God’s 
work in your personal budget so that God’s plan for Trinity can be carried out? Luke 16: 14-15 states: The Pharisees, who 
loved money, heard all this and were sneering at Jesus. He said to them, “You are the ones who justify yourselves in the 
eyes of men, but God knows your hearts. What is highly valued among men is detestable in God’s sight. 
Trinity’s previous budget was a wonderful example of living shrewdly and accomplishing God’s mission. Like past 
budgets it had a deficit, but as our Congregational President told us in August, we had been blessed with substantial gifts 
throughout the last couple years that provided funding for our Mission Fund (no longer named our General fund since 
we are truly a mission of His word). Many gifts from members were given shrewdly through stocks, land donations, 
insurance policies and government programs due to Covid 19 grants, some members felt certain needs and donated to 
them specifically. 

Our recently adopted budget also contains a deficit with no frills. It contains salaries, benefits such as insurance for our 
staff along with necessities to maintain our building and grounds. Government grants no longer exist through the Covid 
situation and we have no way to determine gifts like in the past. Living shrewdly and adjusting our priorities in giving to 
our mission is a necessity.  Each one of us needs to step up our giving to assist with meeting our budget to carry out 
God’s intentions for us. This is the focus we committed to in a shrewd manner. Although we are a fellowship of 
Lutherans, we are not a social club, we are here to serve God as He calls us.  
 
President Collingwood, in his August message to our congregation, cited 2nd Corinthians, chapter 9, “Each one must give 
as he has decided in his heart, not reluctantly or under compulsion, for God loves a cheerful giver. You will be enriched 
in every way, which through us will produce thanksgiving to God. For the ministry of this service is not only supplying the 
needs of the saints but is also overflowing in many thanksgivings to God.” This is scriptural guidance for our attitude 
towards money and our focus on God’s mission for us to live shrewdly. In closing, your Board of Stewardship prays that 
this message motivates your thought process and refocuses you on your responsibilities as a member of God’s kingdom 
here at Trinity Lutheran Church and School, and beyond! We also request that you include our budget in your daily 
prayers asking HIM to help and guide us throughout this year.  
 We have finished our Stewardship series of “LIVING A GOD LIVED LIFE”. As of reading this message, you should have 
received new time and talent forms along with Financial Commitment forms. A cover letter accompanies the forms 
explaining the process of returning them. Please read the instructions carefully and make plans to return your forms by 
the 13th of November. 
 
Very sincere thanks. And, blessings on your prayerful contemplation in considering increasing your time serving others, 
utilizing your talents, as well as your financial commitment. 
      



BEGINNING BALANCE DEPOSITS/INCOME WITHDRAWALS/EXPENSES ENDING BALANCE Acct # Delta Mthly/Qtly

Nicolet General Fund $18,673.86 $68,030.64 ($74,580.29) $12,124.21 6843 ($6,549.65) M

Nicolet Restricted Funds* $109,382.56 $12,273.26 ($16,063.98) $105,591.84 8048 ($3,790.72) Q

LCMS Endowment Fund** $121,551.95 $121,551.95 7006 $0.00 Q
LCEF Steward Fund $848.18 $22,631.54 ($22,615.60) $864.12 2525 $15.94 M

Nicolet Money Market $15,043.82 $2.14 ($15,010.00) $35.96 2026 ($15,007.86) M

Schwab Wealth*** $43,491.79 $20.85 ($729.38) $42,783.26 4018 ($708.53) Q
Nicolet Memorial Fund $7,366.16 $7,366.16 8056 $0.00 Q

Nicolet Office Acct $3,432.51 $1.36 $0.00 $3,433.87 6851 $1.36 M

Nicolet Think Tank $3,188.52 $1.59 $3,190.11 8099 $1.59 Q

Nicolet Scrip $11,749.69 $18,972.14 ($26,918.62) $3,803.21 6800 ($7,946.48) M

TOTAL $334,729.04 $121,933.52 ($155,917.87) $300,744.69 -$33,984.35

LCEF Mortgage (BOTR) $882,958.24 (3,827.08) $879,131.16 0440

TRINITY LUTHERAN CHURCH - FINANCIAL REPORT SEPT 2023

A heartfelt thank you for all the wonderful donations to our Ladies Aid/LWML Pie and Bake Sale.  We also 
thank you for coming and purchasing items and we pray you enjoyed them.  If there is ever an issue with 
an item, we ask you to let us know, so we will not repeat it.  Our proceeds amounted to $2,321.25, which 
will be disbursed in January, 2024 .A large amount will go towards mission projects and we pray we have 
funding left to complete several project needs here at Trinity Church and School.. 

We ask you to watch for our annual LA/LWM Christmas cookie and candy sale in December here at 
church,



 November Food Drive for Trinity's Food Pantry 
 
Trinity's Food Pantry has seen a steady increase in the number of families we serve 
in recent weeks. In May, we were serving approx. 36 families, now we are seeing up 
to 60 families/distribution! Thankfully, we have been blessed by ongoing donations 
from many faithful members here and from Peace Lutheran Church in Neenah, 
Festival Foods-Menasha as well as support from Heart of the Valley Food Pantry and 
Star Orchard to assure that we have a good variety of fresh and non-perishable 
food items for our recipient families.                   
 
We will be having our annual Thanks-Giving Food Drive in November to help stock our 
rapidly declining non-perishable items & have also reached out to 15 area Missouri 
Synod churches to consider having food drives at their churches to benefit Trinity's 
pantry if they are not already supporting a pantry. 
 
 
We specifically need donations of (listed in order of need): 

• Canned Fruit 
• Juice 
• Cereal 
• Large cans of soup (Campbells Chunky or Progresso, 16 oz) 
• Boxed Macaroni & Cheese 
• Canned Vegetables 
• OR make a $ donation, make checks payable to: Trinity Menasha Food Pantry 

You can bring your items in anytime it's convenient for you, but if you're coming to 
the Thanksgiving eve service on Wed. Nov. 23rd, you will have an opportunity to add 
your donations to many others to fill up the front of church with our thank 
offerings.  
 
For more information about Trinity's Food Pantry or if you know someone who would 
benefit from receiving a little help from our pantry, please contact Steve Reinke at 
Sreinke@trinitymenasha.com or call 920-540-5090.  
 
 
Thank you so much for your support! 
Trinity's Food Pantry Coordinators: 
Steve Reinke 
Lee & Juliet Colby 
Jerry & Diane Peotter 
 



 

 

 

Dear Trinity Members: 

Thank you to everyone involved with our Appleton 2023 

Octoberfest Trinity fundraiser booth.  We had rave reviews on 

our walking tacos again this year.   

 

We made a profit of $2,000 to benefit Trinity. This was a 

success and we had fellowship fun in the process.  We could 

not have done this without all the wonderful volunteers. 

Stay tuned for next year, as again we will be reaching out for 

volunteers.  We will be looking for involvement from not only 

from our congregation, but school children family and faculty 

as well.  This is a great way not only for fundraising money, it 

also is an opportunity to obtain community service hours.  

Blessings and THANKS AGAIN! 

Octoberfest Committee/Ailene Moderson 

Annual Christmas Party 

Our Annual Christmas Gathering will be 
held at George’s Restaurant this year at 
5:30 p.m. on November 28th. A sign-up 
sheet will be posted on the spinner in 
the narthex.  We hope to see you there, 
ladies, for a lovely evening of Christian 
Fellowship and great food.  A limited 
Menu will be posted in the near future. 

George’s Restaurant 
2208 South Memorial Drive 
Appleton, WI 
 



 
 

Trinity Ladies Aid/LWML Year in Review 
(October 2022—September 2023) 

October 2022 
OCTOBER 1, 2022 we hosted a Bake sale at Trinity’s Bazaar and took orders for pies and cakes for 
several weeks thereafter. Total proceeds were $3002.75 
OCTOBER 4, 2022 Celebrated LWML Sunday/Weekend; the theme was ‘Kingdom People Produce 
Kingdom Fruit.’ We served LWML cookies and cider to Trinity Congregation. Jean Zeinert constructed 
the beautiful banner for the celebration. 
OCTOBER 8, 2022 125 Personal Care Kits and 100 school kits plus 50 handmade quilts were 
transported to First English Lutheran Church for Lutheran World Relief. These items then go to a 
distribution site and are sent all over the world to those in need. THANK YOU TRINITY 
CONGREGATION FOR YOUR MANY DONATIONS!   
OCTOBER 17, 2022 Ten Trinity Ladies attended the LWML Fall Rally at Peace in Neenah. The theme 
was ‘Divine Muscle; if God be for us, who can be against us?’ A missionary in Eurasia, Reverend Charles 
Cortright, and his wife Connie spoke of their many experiences. 
OCTOBER 18. 2022 Meeting; our speaker was Reverend Jim Dehne; he spoke to us on ‘The Old 
Testament Cycle of Life.’ 

November 2022 
NOVEMBER 14, 2023 Trinity Ladies attended a Pre-Advent Tea, hosted by Peace, Neenah ‘Pondering 
in our hearts; an evening with Mary.’ 
NOVEMBER 15, 2022 Twenty six members and guests attended our Christmas party at George’s 
Steak House. Our honored guests were our four pastors and their spouses. Reverend Alliet shared a 
devotion. 

December 2022 
DECEMBER, 2022 We hosted our annual LA/LWML cookie & candy sale for a total of 7 dates as we 
opened our sale to Trinity Congregation for two weekend worship times and the Trinity School 
Children’s programs. Our total proceeds were $1725.45.   



 January 2023 
JANUARY 17, 2023 Meeting with disbursement of Ladies Aid/LWML funds as follows: 
$750 Matthew Kinne Family, Fort Wayne LCMS Seminary Student 
$300 Amy Formella, LCMS Bible translator in Sierre Leone 
$300 Reverend Kevin Parviz, Burning Bush Ministry (Lutherans in Jewish Evangelism) 
$500 Reverend Dr. Walter and Robyn Steele, LCMS missionary in Kenya 
$300 Reverend Steven and Martha Mahlberg, LCMS missionary in Sri Lanka 
$300 Poland Orphanage 
$300 Trinity Altar Flowers monthly; $650 Trinity for floor wax and other maintenance needs 
$500 Bibles and Catechisms for Confirmation students etc. 
$800 Amazon gift cards for Trinity School teachers ($100 for each teacher to use in classroom) 
$220 Basketball pole padding in Trinity School Gym; $143.70 Volleyballs for Trinity School 
Total distribution was $5063.70 

February 2023 
FEBRUARY 21, Meeting; Barbara Kester led us in a Bible Study on ‘Dilemmas and Decisions. ’Our prayer is 
that we always seek His way for our lives and our destination is in His Hands, not ours. 

March 2023 
March 4, 2023 President Dottie Kraus attended the LWML Leadership Developmental Workshop at Good 
Shepherd in Watertown, Wisconsin. 
March 21, 2023 Meeting; Speaker was Leah McCormick ‘What does the Menasha Senior Center have to 
offer?’ 

April 2023 
APRIL 22, 2023 Trinity hosted the Zone 11 Spring Rally at Trinity. Speakers were Reverend Timothy and 
Deb Kinne.’ Something Wonderful Happened Here; A Visit to the Holy Land.’ A breakfast brunch was 
served to the attendees. Reverend GeRue opened our rally with a devotion. Reverend Dehne sang a 
beautiful solo ‘O Holy Night.’ 54 attended! 

May 2023 
MAY 16, 2023 Salad, Hora d’oeuvre & Dessert Supper and Meeting; Barb Kester led a Bible study ‘Chosen 
for a Purpose.’ 
MAY 18, 2023 Trinity, Menasha hosted the zone Ascension service; Trinity LA/LWML hosted the meal for 
42 pastors and choir members. 

June 2023 
JUNE 20, 2023 Meeting 

JUNE 22-25, 2023 40th Biennial National Convention in Milwaukee. Four Trinity ladies attended the 
convention; three served in numerous service roles during the event. The Trinity quilters provided 4 
homemade quilts to donate to Gifts from the Heart for the convention; Orphan Grain Train Ministry was 
the recipient of the quilts. 
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July 2023 
JULY-AUGUST LUTHERAN WORLD RELIEF DRIVE Collection of school and personal care items from 
Trinity Congregation. 

JULY 19, 2023 Tour of Appleton Historical Museum and dine out (Pullmans at Trolley Square); sixteen 
members and guests attended the event. 

August 2023 
AUGUST 16, 023 Meeting and assembling of school and personal care kits for Lutheran World Relief; 
completed and packed 140 school kits and 100 personal care kits. A $300 check was received from a 
member for shipping costs. 

September 2023 
SEPTEMBER, 2023 We filled seven welcome baskets for the seven new member families or individuals 
accepted into membership at Trinity during the month of September. 
SEPTEMBER 19, 2023 Salad, Hors d’oeuvre & Dessert Supper and Meeting, Election of Officers; 2023-2024 
officers are as follows: Dottie Kraus (920-991-2705), president; Brenda Kempf (920-637-4568), vice 
president, Carol Evensen (920-851-8239), secretary; Jane Stier (020-284-2937), treasurer.  Dawn 
Henrickson will be shadowing to take over the presidency. 
Our meetings and events are primarily the 3rd Tuesday monthly at 6:30 p.m. in the Small Fellowship Hall.  
Additional dates and/or time changes will be posted.  Ladies of Trinity, we invite you! We aim to have 
speakers, projects and events but we believe fellowship and support for our Sisters in Christ is equally 
important. We are a service organization with a mission to affirm our relationships with our Triune God so 
we are enabled to use our God-given gifts in ministry to the people of the world, near and far.   
 

We especially treasure our elderly and shut in members of our congregation; we keep them in our prayers 
as well as calling and visiting them. Cards are also sent to members who are ill, have lost a loved one or just 
need encouragement. 
The quilters meet every Monday at 9 a.m. in the Small Fellowship Hall. Anyone is invited to join us and stay 
as long as you’d like; there is a job available for everyone. In the past year our quilting crew has made 151 
quilts for World Relief and Pillars Homeless Shelter and have also donated 75 blankets, 78 pillows, 26 
sheets, 259 pillowcases, 2 bedspreads and 6 towels to Pillars. These ladies are truly a blessing to many!  
Several ladies also make quilt tops from home. 
 

Elaine Weinig is our funeral meal coordinator. We continue to provide salads and desserts and prepare most 
of the food that is served at the funerals for our Trinity members. We appreciate any assistance with the 
food, serving the meal and cleanup; we pray we can always continue this service for our families. 
 

We collect Mites each month, of which 75 percent goes to South Wisconsin District to satisfy the grants 
chosen; that goal is a 2 year commitment for a total of $205,000.The national mite goal is set at $2,350,000 
over a two year span. You are always welcome to take a mite box (available on the table in the narthex) and 
help us collect. We can also show you where these mites actually go and the grants that the mites will satisfy. 
Trinity has contributed a total of $628.83 to the Mite Ministry in the last year. 
We again thank Trinity Congregation and our dear Pastors for your continued support and prayers for our 
Trinity Ladies Aid/Lutheran Women’s Missionary League. 
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To be added to or removed from this 
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to Walter.Steele@lcms.org with the word 
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Musings from Matongo
Rev. Dr. Walter & Robyn Steele
Serving the Lord in East Africa

SteelesInAfrica.com

Why We Do What We Do
Edification: Building Up the Body of Christ

Kindly Pray 
– For Walter as he teaches 
Greek to our new first-year 
students. 

–For Robyn as she 
continues her study of the 
food choices and 
nutritional needs of East 
Africa. 

–For Walter as he plans 
next semester’s course 
load for the instructors. 
(He serves as Academic 
Dean at Matongo.) 

–For the ongoing work of 
coordinating LCMS efforts 
in the  development of the 
new seminary in Tanzania. 

–For your pastor as he 
works to edify the body of 
Christ where you live. 

Matongo Chapel Construction Continues

Why are we here? Why aren’t we back “home” in America? These are 
good questions. We were recently reminded of the “Why?” question 
when we recalled Simon Sinek’s book, Start with Why.  
The Lord has called us to the mission field of Africa because there is a 
extreme shortage of well-trained, well-educated pastors in East and 
Central Africa. It is the Lord who has called us, through our church 
body, The Lutheran Church—Missouri Synod, to serve alongside our 
brothers and sisters in Christ in both Kenya and Tanzania “to build up 
the Body of Christ.” And the best way to do that is to be involved in 
theological education. 
The “pointy end of the spear,” as it is often called in the military, is 
the local church in Africa. They best know the cultures, the languages, 
and the true needs. We support this work by bringing the expertise and 
the excellent theology of our beloved Synod.  
Building up the Body of Christ is the call of everyone who is baptized 
into Christ. See Eph. 4:15–16. But he calls men to the Office of the 
Ministry “for the equipping of the saints, for the work of the ministry, 
and for the edifying of the body of Christ,” his Church (Eph. 4:12). 
Walter has the unique privilege to do that here, with Robyn at his side, 
teaching future generations of pastors who will go forth from here and 
edify the Church in Africa. And we thank you for partnering with us 
in this joyful work. 
In Christ’s love, 
Walter and Robyn Steele

mailto:walter.Steele@lcms.org
mailto:infocenter@lcms.org
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We never know what 

might meet us in the 

morning, or the afternoon, 

on campus at Matongo.

One day, as we were 

looking out our kitchen 

door, we saw one of the 

campus milk cows 

grazing on the grass on 

our lawn.

Aas of now, we have two 

milk cows and two calves 

at the school. They 

provide milk for the 

students’ morning tea. 

And they remind us to 

desire the sincere milk of 

God’s Word.

Remember, you can help us continue to teach 
future church workers here in Africa  
 by your prayers and financial support at: 
 lcms.org/givenow/steele 
  Or at the world-famous Mission Central 

   MISSION CENTRAL 

   40718 Highway E-16 

   Mapleton IA 51034 

There are many opportunities 
to serve as short-term or  
GEO missionaries. Check  
out the current list and 
download an application at 
lcms.org/service. Click on 
“Service Opportunities.”

To support the LCMS through the work 
of Walter & Robyn Steele, you may 
send a tax-deductible gift to: 

The Lutheran Church—Missouri Synod  
P.O. Box 66861  
St. Louis, MO 63166-6861

Make checks payable to The Lutheran 
Church—Missouri Synod. Mark checks 
“Support of Walter & Robyn Steele.” 
Gifts can also be given securely online 
through the LCMS website, on my 
online giving page at lcms.org/Steele.

The Foundation for the Classroom.

Construction is also Underway 

for Shinyanga Seminary in Tanzania!

Construction of the Student Dormitory

http://lcms.org/givenow/steele
mailto:infocenter@lcms.org
http://lcms.org/service



